FEFORT TO THE ANNURL GEMERAL MEETING OF THE GROUP-ANALYTIC SCCIETY (LONDON) TD BE
HELD O MOWDAY, 23rd FEERIMFY, 1981, FRCM THE HOOORARY PRESIDENT

You will see from the Officers' Reports that a lot of useful work has been done in
the last year and I am sure that you would wish us to extend cur thanks to the
Officers and other Marbers of the Soclety who put their shoulder to the wheel and
kept it there. We can feel happy, for instanoe, at the vitality of our Sclentific
Meatings progronme; with our Buropean comumications strengthening in our
collaboration with the Italian Society over the Rome Symposium this year; at the
indications we recelved at the Copenhagen Congress, of the increasing impact that
group analysis is making on practitioners of other techniques of group psycho-
therapy; and with the fact that ane of us, Dr. Maloolm Plines, has been alected
President of the Intermationsl Association of Group Psychotherapy, This will have
a great influsrnce on the Congress to be held in 1583,

Hoseever, you will also see that all is by no means well with your Committee. Many
of us are offering our resignation to vou, some because of conflicting engagements
which cannot be altered baot moat of us are, to different extents, afflicted, as
cur Honorary Secretary expressed it, with a mood of anodety and fatigue and are in
noad of 2 chake—wp, We feel that the statue of the Society neede critical

_Eﬁ;_ag_iggum-mrfinmcmm cur relationship to the Institute and to
wraresas Members. Itiﬂrmtwfuléﬂm}ﬁrﬂmaluhnrammtml}rmﬂ
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the Society Lf, after due consideration, you feal that it should not bt allowed to

ﬂ'flﬂrmy. It isin the hope that new pecple may Jdo better than we ourselves
have done that we proffer our resignations. Although sone current Members of the
Comrittee may accept re-election as fram the Anmal General Meeting, this would
spring from the new cutlook that the Mesating might generate.

Wiatever happened to i you may ask. I think that the Honorary
Secretary has indice tw. We have not yet
resolved our transference rela ; our loss of leadership,

and have not yet found resurrecticn in our collaboration together. Same of us
are thinking favourably of the possibility of going into retreat for a 's

or associative ﬂw sim on our condi{ticn. This approach to our ties
might be explored on at our Annual General Meeting. It is
my hope that as marmy Members as possible will ocome along to this Meeting to help
us with our evaluation, that this Annual General Meeting might have a special
part to play in shaping the future thinking and planning for our Scciety as a
whole.

M. L. J. Abercrombie [Mrs.)

Honorary President
Group-finalytic Society (London)




